Twin Lakes Water District #95-C
6072 W. Sturgeon Road, Rathdrum ID 83858

June 2, 2012

Keith Franklin R

IDWR, Northern District Ec Ery
7600 Mineral Drive, Suite 100 y-.. ED
Coeur d' Alene, ID 83815 b 3 20

Dear Mr. Franklin,

Attached are the minutes, adopted budget, and financial statement from the May 10,
2012 Annual Meeting of the Twin Lakes Water District #95-C.

Here are the contacts for the district for the coming year:

Laurin Scarcello Sue Park

Watermaster Treasurer

208-661-6090 208-755-4499
spark@hanna-advertising.com

Susie Ellis Don Ellis

Secretary Chairman

208-755-4134 208-755-4880

susan elizabeth ellis@hotmail.com donellisflhx@hotmail.com

Solea

Susie Ellis, Secretary
Twin Lakes Water District #95-C

State of Idaho )
S.S.
County of Kootenai )

On this day of %, in the year of .2 /2 , before me ; %d

L " anotary public, personally appeared
personally known to me to be the person(s) whose name is subscribed to the
within instrument, and acknowledged to me that he(she)(they) executed the same.

Notary Public
My Commission expires on -—%7/ =

SHARI L HARRIS
Notary Public
State of Idaho




TWIN LAKES WATER DISTRICT #95C

ANNUAL MEETING, MAY 10, 2012 7PM

TWINLOW CAMP, TWIN LAKES IDAHO
MINUTES

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Don Ellis at 7:00 pm. The minutes of the May 19,
2011 annual meeting were approved as written. (Moved by Mike McKinlay, seconded by Dan Park).
The treasurer's report (attached income statement) was presented by Treasurer Sue Park. It was
approved, as presented.

Watermaster Laurin Scarcello gave the watermaster's report (attached). Dan Park moved that
we accept the report. Barbara Swehosky and Diane Park seconded the motion and it was passed.
Compensation of the watermaster was then discussed. The Chair entertained a motion that would
compensate Laurin for the 3.5 hours worked at $20. Megan McKinlay so moved, Debra Andrews
seconded. Motion passed.

Advisory Committee — Dan Park, Megan McKinlay and Diane Park were nominated and
elected by a unanimous ballot. (Moved by Debra Andrews, seconded by Mike McKinlay).

The budget (attached) was presented by Treasurer Sue Park/Watermaster Laurin Scarcello. The
total tax assessment amount was to be lowered again this year — to $250. The budget was amended to
keep the tax assessment at $500. It was moved by Diane Park and seconded by Barb Swehosky that we
accept the amended budget. Motion passed.

Elections — The following slate of officers was nominated, then elected by a unanimous ballot:
Don Ellis — chairman, Susie Ellis — secretary, Sue Park — treasurer, Laurin Scarcello — watermaster, and
Dan Park — assistant watermaster.

Other Business — The lake is full (10.38), the creek is full. The goal is to keep it full. We have
21” of snow, which equals 8.2” of water above.

Gordon Sylte updated us on the Flood Control District. We owe $109,000. It will be paid off
in 2-3 years. The FCD has a $12,000. to $15,000. project coming up.

North Idaho Adjudication — They are continuing to process the applications that they have
received. 10,400 applications so far. Our basin was notified Nov. 16, 2011. The final report is expected
in 2016.

The next annual meeting will be the second Thursday in May 2013.
Respectfully submitted, \

Susie Ellis, Secretary



TWIN LAKES WATER DISTRICT 95-C
INCOME STATEMENT
As of 5/10/11

REVENUE

Assessments
Interest & Dividends

(LGIF eamed .26% for the year, down from .35% last year)
Misc.

TOTAL REVENUE

EXPENSES

Workers Compensation - State Insurance Fund

The State Insurance fund got a new billing system and the bill

is coming out a month late - we should be paying $209 next week
Creek Maintenance
Water Level & Flow Measurement Devices

Cellular Modem at Dam, Verizon Wireless

Website Hosting - paid every other year
TOTAL EXPENSES
FUNDS ON HAND (Checking & LGIF)
Checking Account Balance

Local Government Investment Fund Balance

Total Funds On Hand - May 19, 2012

Total Funds On Hand - May 15, 2011
Total Funds On Hand - May 10, 2012

948.91
68.61

400.70

18,561.30

27,081.06

1,017.52

400.70

$45,642.36

$44,616.93
$45,642.36



TWIN LAKES WATER DISTRICT

FOR 2012-2013 WATER YEAR

INCOME:

Tax Assessment

Estimated Interest/Investment Fund Earnings

Total Income

AMOUNT AVAILABLE FROM BUDGET SURPLUS

TOTAL BUDGET AVAILABLE
EXPENSES:

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENSES
State Industrial Insurance
Accounting Service

Total Administrative Expense
WATERMASTER EXPENSES

Flow Measure (when required)
Gate Regulaton
Data Compilation
Mileage
Total Watermaster Expense

OTHER EXPENSES
Creekbed Maintenance

Data Acquisition Equipment
Maintenance

Celiular Modem - Verizon Wireless ($480.96 per year)
Cost shared with Twin Lakes Flood Control District
Flood Control District will bill us once a year

Website - Hosting & Domain Registration ($67.96 for 2 years)

Cost per year

Cost shared with Twin Lakes Flood Control District

Repairs & New Equipment

Total Other Expense

TOTAL EXPENSE

240.48

16.99

1,242.53

500.00
__ 7000
570.00
5,639.00
6,209.00
209.00
500.00
709.00
1,400.00
400.00
300.00
400.00
2,500.00
1,500.00
1,500.00
3,000.00
6,209.00

I HEREBY SUBMIT THIS PROPOSED BUDGET FOR THE FISCAL YEAR 2012-2013

L Loz

l&URIN SCARCELLO, WATERMASTER



| was called by Keith Franklin on 8/4/11 to be activated in regards to lack water flow from No
Name Stream on to the Sylte property. John Sylte had concerns of lack of water coming into his
pond, which is used to pump water for irrigation.

On 8/8/11 | met with Keith Franklin, Greg Taylor, Paul Finman, and Norm Semingco on Finman
property to inspect No Name Stream. Prior to the meeting Keith and Greg went above Finman'’s
land to verify flow coming into Finmans and Keith said flow appeared to be similar. No Name
Stream flows through an old dam type structure on Finman property which is no longer
maintained. The area nearby has been logged and brushed out as well as excavation was being
done to allow for a structure to be built. A tributary flow was also present and verified by all
flowing into No Name Stream. This spring flowed through and under what Norm called a bridge
for an old maintenance road for the old dam. Even with timber removal, brush work and
excavation there was continuous flow of water. To me the fact that someone would go through
the effort to develop this stream years ago would suggest this was a viable source of water.

Paul stated there are numerous springs on his property and a artesian well that was drilled.
Paul seemed aggravated and offered to build a pipe line to carry No Name Stream from
property above him, through his land to Sylte’s property line.

Syltes have a water right for more gallons per minute than No Name Stream is currently
providing. No water should be diverted from No Name Stream or springs contributing to it to
better serve Syltes water right. One would question if further ground disturbance or
development should be allowed in close proximity of this area so No Name Stream is not
encumbered.

In closing this water has obviously flowed and chosen this path for many years and should
continue to do so despite property lines and property owners to better serve downstream
users and needs.

This letter is signed and submitted to be entered to the minutes of this meeting by Laurin
Scarcello

S

On this date: 5/10/12

S opaner Ay et T
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Time involved for this process including phone calls, conversations, field time, leg work, and
clerical work is approximately three and a half hours.

Submitted by Laurin Scarcello

5/10/12



